
 

STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

January 6, 2022 

 

John Coleman 

Project Manager 

Centerline Communications LLC 

750 W. Center Street, Suite 301 

West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

jcoleman@clinellc.com  

 

RE: EM-VER-130-211014 – Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless notice of intent to modify an 

existing telecommunications facility located at 133 Horse Fence Hill Road, Southbury, Connecticut. 

 

Dear Mr. Coleman: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your email of December 27, 2021 requesting an 

extension of time to submit documentation required to make the above-referenced filing complete in 

response to the Council’s incomplete notice dated November 26, 2021. 

 

The Council hereby grants a one-month extension of time to submit the required documentation by 

January 27, 2022.  

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Melanie A. Bachman 

Executive Director 

 

MAB/CMW/emr 

 

Enclosures: Email from John Coleman of December 27, 2021 

 Incomplete filing letter dated November 26, 2021 

 

 

  

mailto:siting.council@ct.gov
mailto:jcoleman@clinellc.com


s:\ems_ts\1_bytown\southbury\horsefencehillrd\verizon\em-ver-130-211014_extltr_horsefencehillrd.docx 

From: John Coleman <jcoleman@clinellc.com>  

Sent: Monday, December 27, 2021 10:25 PM 

To: CSC-DL Siting Council <Siting.Council@ct.gov> 

Subject: EM-VER-1130-211014 / Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon / 133 Horse Fence Hill Rd., 

Southbury, CT / Letter of Incompleteness / REQUEST FOR AN EXTENSION 

 

CDC – DL Siting Council, 

 

We have received a letter of incompleteness for the above mentioned site.  The associated deadline to 

refile this information is December 27, 2021 as stipulated after the conditions of missing items.  In order 

to obtain the requested information and obtain proof of delivery to the property owner and jurisdiction, 

we are requesting additional time in order to obtain this information.    

 

Attached you will find the Notice of Incomplete for reference.    Should you need any further information 

concerning this request, please reach out to me at any time.  I appreciate your consideration. 

 

Thank you, 

 

John Coleman 

 

 

 

  

John Coleman | Project Manager 

750 W Center St, Suite 301 | West Bridgewater, MA 02379 

Mobile: 240.615.7389 

jcoleman@clinellc.com | www.centerlinecommunications.com  
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